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Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Grassington Parish Council held on Wednesday 30th June 2021, 7.00pm in the Town Hall, Grassington 
Those Present.
Chairman:

Councillor R Charlton
Councillors: 
Councillor B Kendall, Councillor K Darwin, Councillor J Booth, Councillor B Smith, Councillor M Egan and Councillor Brooksbank.
Officers:
Mrs L Close (Clerk), 

Also Present:

3 members of the public present
2122/022

ITEM 1 – Chairman’s Remarks 
Councillor R Charlton welcomed everybody to the meeting and thanked them for attending. It was noted the meeting was being filmed by a member of the public.
2122/023

ITEM 2 – Election of Vice Chairman for 2021/22



Proposed by Councillor R Charlton



Seconded by Councillor K Darwin 
RESOLVED that Councillor B Kendall is elected Vice Chairman of the Council






(Unanimous)

2122/024

ITEM 3 – To accept apologies for absence.
Councillor T Lofthouse who was self-isolating.

(unanimous)
2122/025

ITEM 4 – Declarations of Interest




Councillor Booth and Darwin are allotment tenants. 
2122/026

ITEM 5 – Dispensations Requests



None requested. 

2122/027

ITEM 6 – Minutes of the previous meeting. 



Proposed by Councillor J Booth 



Seconded by Councillor B Smith
RESOLVED that the minutes of the Annual meeting held on May 19th be accepted as a true and accurate record. 


 (unanimous)
2122/028

ITEM 7 – Financial Matters



The bank statement was received and noted.
Dates for the Financial Committee meeting would be circulated and agreed.

2122/029
ITEM 8 – Casual Vacancy 

It was confirmed that an application for co option had been agreed and Mr Malcolm Newman would attend the next meeting to be co-opted.
2122/030
ITEM 9 – Lighting Matters

The light at the Black Horse had been reported and repaired. No other matters to report.
2122/031
ITEM 10 – Property Matters

A discussion was held regarding the Town Hall trustees permission to place a voluntary donation box in the top car park.

Proposed by Councillor B Kendall


Seconded by Councillor M Egan


RESOLVED that permission was given for the Grassington Devonshire Institute to place a donation box in the top car park for a period of 12 months and then to review with an option to continue if successful. It was also agreed that a monthly update would be provided to the Council. 










(unanimous)

Wood Lane car park was discussed and it was confirmed that Councillor Charlton would speak with the Contractor to confirm where the old sign was so that it could be re installed. It was also confirmed that Councillor Smith would attend to the weeds.


Donkey Hill Electricity supply

Proposed by Councillor Darwin


Seconded by Councillor B Kendall


RESOLVED that permission would be granted however this would not make the Council liable.




(unanimous)


BT Phone Box – Councillor Kendall confirmed that we still have the sponsor for this project and he would look into this in greater details and bring information back to the next meeting. 

2122/033
Item 11 – Allotments

It was confirmed that an inspection would be carried out during July and reported back to the next meeting. 
2122/034
ITEM 12 – Playground

It was advised that yet again heavy vandalism had occurred at the playground and to the football club boards. Councillor Kendall confirmed he would speak to the local PC and ask them to make extra checks on the area. 


Councillor Charlton will speak to the contractor about moss removal and will complete the inspections for July.  

2122/035
ITEM 13 – Highways 


Councillor Kendall gave an update of a recent meeting that was held with all local stakeholders and the police. The outcome of the meeting was to ascertain if areas for double yellow lines and anything beneficial to Grassington could be submitted. Members were asked to submit all thoughts and ideas to Councillor Kendall by the 15th July.


An area of concern was discussed. Intake Lane was recently blocked by vehicles and residents could not leave their properties. 


It was asked if a sign could be re-erected to make people aware of the large National Parks car park, so that parking was not congested around the village. 

2122/036
ITEM 14 –District / County Councillors


None present. 

2122/037
ITEM 15 – Planning 

C/33/213H – It was confirmed that the extension granted to the Clerk had not been honoured and the application had been approved without comments received from the Council. 

C/33/213G – The bathroom works were approved but the removal of the chimney and the roof lights to the main street elevation was objected to as this was not aesthetically in keeping with the village. 


C/33/102H/LB – Supported with the caveat that it is a like for like replacement with wooden frames. 
2122/038
ITEM 21 – Public Participation 

A member of the public addressed the meeting and advised the Council that a response he had received was an appalling response and completely unreasonable. It was confirmed the response had been sent by the Clerk, after consultation with the Councillors. 
He advised that his questions were not answered and that it was not good enough and everything should be more transparent. 

Discussions were held and it was resolved and confirmed that there was no other information that could be supplied to this resident that had not already been supplied. The resident confirmed that a formal complaint would be submitted to the principal authority. The members confirmed this was the next step and welcomed this action.

It was confirmed that Gills Fold was difficult to move around because of the parking situation and Councillor Kendall would add this to the comments. 


The Date of the next Ordinary Council meeting is Wednesday 28th July 2021 at 7.00pm 

With no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 20.16pm


_1683640062.wmf

